

The Fetter Family

Missionaries to

Micronesia

July-August 2012



Contact Information:

The Fetter Family
P.O. Box 697
Kosrae, FM 96944
danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Support Address:

WWNTBM P.O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-1440 www.wwntbm.com



Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

During the last week of June, we had our Youth Camp. We had a total of nineteen young people and four workers. Our theme was "Be Thou an Example!" Before camp, our youth group had two groups of young people. One that was on fire for God and the other that was not. Through each message, the Holy Spirit began to work on all of their hearts. Pray for these young folks, as we saw quite a bit of growth from both groups.

During one of the testimony times, one of our young men began to cry. His heart was broken for his dad, who had not been in church for a long time. His broken heart was contagious, and soon tears were falling from others. As a group, we promised to pray for his father. Praise the Lord! The very next Sunday, his dad came to the service. He did not stay the entire time. He sat outside, but he was there. The next Sunday, he stayed for the entire service. Last week, he came inside the church, and again, was there the entire time. This young man and our youth group witnessed their God answer their prayers. Please pray for this young man's dad, Noah!

At the end of this same testimony time, another young man, who had just moved into the youth group, began to weep for his dad, who is not saved. His prayer request was that he could be the right kind of example, from which his dad could get saved. A week or so after camp, Pastor Henry was talking with this young man's dad. He asked him how his son enjoyed camp. The man said that his son did not want to come home from camp because of how he had enjoyed it. The father then told Pastor Henry that he has seen quite a big change in his son. While working, his son is singing and has a total different attitude. Through this conversation, Pastor Henry was able to witness to him. Please pray for this man named Lyndon!

Throughout the year, there are many competitions between villages. They are always competing against each other in things like canoe racing to basket weaving. They even compete over who can sing the best. This year, we used that competitiveness in our VBS. The week before camp, my parents held VBS in Malem. The week after camp, we held VBS in Tafunsak. Malem had a high day of eight-three children. We told the church in Tafunsak that we could not allow Malem to beat us. We have never held VBS in Tafunsak, and had no idea how many children would come. On the first day, they started showing up at 1:00 PM, when we were going to start at 4:30 PM. The children of Tafunsak were not going to be defeated. Every night, we had larger crowds! We had a high night of eighty-seven. Many professions were made, and we have seen fifteen to almost thirty children attending every service since VBS. Thank you for your prayers and support!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter